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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 13th January 2015. 
Present  

                                
Mr R. Maycock

Chairman          
                                  
Mr B. Lamb                   
Chairman of Council


Mrs H. Boot-Handford

                                   
Mr P. Dennis

                                   
Mr R. Leithall

Mr R. Piper

1738. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman.

1. The Clerk received an email from a parishioner regards litter in the play park on The Down last Monday week. There were worrying finds such as aerosol cans modified for substance abuse, mangled tin cans with sharp edges and even a plastic bottle full of what looked like urine. Not the sort of thing you want your 2 year old picking up. Clerk has notified PCSO Greenwood.
2. Mr Maycock reported that the grit bin at Pilgrim Drive is empty. Clerk to contact Devon County.

3. The Clerk informed committee that the area being used for burials (section D) has only one more full row left. The workman measured the remaining area to ascertain the best way to use this space. The following suggestions were put forward

· After Row 8 because of the shape of the area there could be 6 grave spaces and 22 cremation plots.

· The second suggestion is that after Row 8 the remaining area could be used for 42 cremation plots.

After discussions it was proposed by Mrs Boot-Handford that suggestion one- 6 graves and 22 cremation plots be adopted, seconded by Mr Piper.

1739. Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 11th November and taken as 
read
Matters arising 
Minute 1670(1630) Mr Maycock inspected the sheds at the allotment Bere Alston and found only 

one more shed with an asbestos roof. After discussions it was agreed that the two lots of asbestos be removed by Applecliff Ltd.
Minute 1676   Mrs Boot-Handford reported the latch to the steel gate into the Recreation Field The 

Down was bent. Workman to investigate.

1740. Financial Statements.

The Clerk had emailed the financial statement to all councillors.
Recreation Financial Statement

1. Discussions took place regards the sum for removal of asbestos. Mr Lamb proposed that the £540 +VAT be taken from the Recreation play area balance of £1,659-20p, seconded by Mr Piper.

Mrs Boot-Handford proposed acceptance of the Recreation Financial Statement, seconded by Mr Leithall.


Cemetery Financial Statement

2. Discussions took place. A question was raised about the South West Water A/C as it seems to have doubled on each 3 monthly bill. Clerk to ask workman to monitor the meter over a week.

Mr Leithall proposed acceptance of the Cemetery Financial Statement, seconded by Mr Dennis.
1741. Referred from Full Council-Minute 1678 regards the rewording of the new dog signs 
for the Recreation Field The Down.
It was felt the proposed wording was ambiguous.

Discussions took place.

Mr Leithall proposed the following;
IF SPORT IS IN PROGRESS DOGS MUST BE ON LEADS AND KEPT OFF SPORTS SURFACES.

NO GOLF

NO HORSE RIDING

BY ORDER OF B.F.P.C.

Seconded by Mr Lamb.
1742. Report on sub-committee progress. 
Notes of inaugural meeting of Pavilion Working Party

Monday, 12th January 2015

Present: Will Westlake, Phil Bentley, Robin Musgrave, Richard Leithall, Nick Law, Ralph Maycock, Hilary Boot-Handford

An hour of open and useful discussion brought about the following decisions:

· Although, at the moment B.A.F.C. is the main user of the pavilion we need to attract new and varied users.

· This will be a long term project and in the interim, Parish Council will not have funds to do much to the existing building

· Hilary will write a piece for the Bere Link

· Will & Phil will contact other clubs to see how they have attracted funding
· Robin will speak to Dotty to see if Bats would be interested in using a new pavilion

· Hilary will speak to Beryl about Carnival’s involvement

Our next meeting will be 16th February at 7.30

1743. To discuss the Grass Cutting Contracts.

Discussions took place. It was agreed to speak with the workman regarding the problems he experienced last year with the shared use machine.

The Clerk pointed out that at the end of last season Horrabridge asked that instead of fortnightly exchanges of the machine it be changed to weekly.

It was agreed to review the annual agreement with Horrabridge Parish Council, meeting to be arranged.
Mr Lamb proposed that the Bere Ferrers grass cutting be put out to contract, seconded by Mr Leithall.

The workman to continue with cutting the Recreation Field and the Dog Exercise Field with the shared mower.

1744. Terms of Reference for Open Spaces.

The terms of reference were reviewed.

Mr Lamb bought forward the possibility in the future of extra work that may devolve from Devon County Council and felt this should be incorporated in the Open Spaces Committee remit.

Mr Lamb proposed that an additional item be added to the terms of reference.

Such responsibilities as regards the public roads and verges which would be devolved from Devon County Council.

Seconded by Mr Dennis.

Mrs Boot-Handford proposed accept Terms of Reference with the proposed addition, seconded by Mr Lamb.

1745. Routine safety inspection reports for Parish Recreation and Play parks.
Mr Maycock inspected the play parks with the following highlighted-
Weld mesh on gate at Sarah Park. The Clerk reported that the new gates should be in place by the end of the month. A new sign is needed for Sarah Park; also wood chip needs turning as it is water logged.

The Down- bark water logged.

Bere Ferrers- no problems.
1746. Monthly inspection of Allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.
Mr Maycock has inspected Plot R6 new as the Assistant Clerk has had reports that it has not been worked since June.

This plot has not been neglected and all growth is down to ground level.

1747. Proposal from committee for agenda for next meeting.

1) Bere Alston United Football Club Agreement review.

2) Management agreement for Bere Ferrers Recreation ground review.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.03pm. 
Signed this 27th day of January 2015.
Chairman…………………………….

